

	Date	Cat.	Type	In/ Out	From/To	Detail	Copied to / Action / Notes
Items in RED require decision / action. Other items may also require decision / action.							
AGENDA ITEM 1 - APOLOGIES.							
1	21/02/18				Cllr Turner	"LGR – Awaiting a decision from the SoS by End of Feb 18 following recess.... Dorset Area Joint Committee – creating workstreams towards LGR, with a “Dorset Council” made up of 82 Members. Workstreams – Structural Change Order , Wider member engagement, Future Service Integration (shared services) , Council Tax Harmonisation, Electoral Boundary Commission Review, Community Partners Engagement, Area Based Decision Making , Disaggregation & Budget (Revenue and Capital) Additional £748K awarded to DCC for Highways repairs (Pot holes) .	
AGENDA ITEM 8 - REPORTS							
2	05/02/18	BLAP Parish Unitary Meeting	Notes	In	BLAP		Attached
2A	26/02/18	Local Government Reorganisation	Info	In	DAPTC	"It has been announced that the Secretary of State has agreed to support the Future Dorset proposal for Local Government Reorganisation subject to parliamentary approval"	
3	06/02/18	Rural Policing	Resp	In	Insp Neil Wood, Dorset Police	"Please again accept my apologies for my delay in reply. I will ensure that a representative is at one of these meetings and I will also give you a call to update you in relation to Rural Policing. Could you let me know the best time to give you a call"	What exactly are CPC's concerns?
AGENDA ITEM 9 - A35 matters.							
3A	22/02/18	A35	Req'st	In	Resident	"I am extremely disappointed with the attitude of pc as highlighted in minutes of pc meeting 30/1/18 under current consultations. Yet again pc is failing to be "open and transparent" Parishioners were informed at pc meeting of 30/1/18 Cllr Murray had formulated a consultation response which was endorsed by pc therefore on behalf of parishioners to be submitted under RIS2 by the clerk 7/2/18. First why were parishioners not informed of this response as wording of minutes implies this was not a personal submission but at the behest of pc. No previous minutes indicate a proposal to submit a response to RIS2 from CPC. Second why does pc continually adopt this us and them attitude as shown above. Pc is aware of the group known as CBWG, instead of being non inclusive by having "informal advisory group meetings" which go against all Nolan Principles. Why don't councillors attempt to work with these people who have an in depth array of skills, knowledge and documentation that could be used to the benefit of the whole village even assist Cllr Murray in his response. I need to remind councillors they have a duty to represent all parishioners whether they agree with them or not and by exclusion councillors are failing in their duties Perhaps now would be a good time to present a united front. The only enemies of Chideock are the people who ignore our problems not those trying to preserve its unique way of life."	

Actions and Information 2018.02 Web Version

3B	22/02/18	A35	Resp	Out	Resident	"Thank you for your e-mail which will be passed to all councillors. In answer to your query regarding the Highways England RIS2 consultation, the consultation was launched on 13 December 2017 with an end date of 7 February 2018, and there was no Parish Council meeting in December. The notification e-mail sent to the Parish Council on 13 December was forwarded to interested residents, including CBWG members, the same day."	
3C	22/02/18	A35	Resp	In	Resident	"Thanks for your response, though I'm afraid it only serves to highlight the lack of an efficient website which could keep parishioners advised of such matters as you state 'interested residents'. I for one would have been very interested to hear that pc was replying to the consultation. I feel your wish for a proper standalone website for pc needs to be carried forward with some urgency"	
4	07/02/18	Air Quality	Resp	In	Ashley Fox MEP	"Please accept my apologies for the delay in coming back to you. Air quality is managed by Karmenu Vella, the Commissioner for Environment, Maritime Affairs and Fisheries. There is some cross over with Miguel Arias Cañete's climate work but it is clear who is directly responsible. More details on Mr Vella's brief, as well as his mission letter from President Juncker, can be found online here: https://ec.europa.eu/commission/commissioners/2014-2019/vella_en "	
5	19/02/18	Air Quality	Req'st	Out	Highways England	"Chideock Parish Council would be grateful for confirmation from Highways England that the 4 key elements below represent a definite list of measures that need to be assessed in regard to reducing emissions in Chideock to legal levels. 1. Data collection (traffic / composition / air quality) 2. Assessment of barrier options 3. A single desk-based assessment of a Clean Air Zone and a review of potential scale and quality impacts 4. Assessment of single lane alternating one way traffic signal controlled flow and road realignment. Please let the Parish Council know of any other measures which will be investigated. Further, Chideock Parish Council would be grateful for Highways England confirmation that all investigations will be complete by the end of the 2018 / 19 Financial Year, and, if this is not the case the reasons why. A reply by the 27 March 2018 would be appreciated."	
5A	26/02/18	Air Quality	Info	In	WDDC	"The 2017 West Dorset District Council ASR has been submitted to Defra, we are awaiting their comments, once received, the ASR will be put on the Air Quality web page on dorsetforyou.com "	
6	17/02/18	Clear Air Zones	Info / question	In	Chideock Bypass WG	Response?	Sent to all

7	08/02/18	Chideock Severance & Safety Feasibility Study	Info	In	WSP	<p>"I work for WSP and we have recently been commissioned by Highways England to undertake a Feasibility Study for improvements to the A35 in Chideock.</p> <p>The study will consider community severance and road safety issues relating to the operation of the A35 through the village. This will form the basis for appropriate recommendations to be made in relation to improvements within the 30mph speed limit area of the village in terms of vehicle speeds, pedestrian/cycle facilities (including crossings), junction improvements, and other measures such as signs/markings improvements.</p> <p>It is important for us to collate as many comments/concerns/opinions about this area of the highway network with particular reference to vehicle speeds, road safety and severance issues. We are therefore inviting you to provide any comments you may have that can help and inform WSP with our work and the progression of improvement options within the village."</p>	Sent to all. Included in Parish Council news for March Chideock News
8	19/02/18	HGV vehicle checks	Info	Out	DVSA	Summary of history of CPC's attempts to obtain a Roadside Testing Station to the west of Chideock and why. Summary of recent correspondence with DVSA and questions asked of DVSA by CPC.	
9	13/02/18	RIS2	Questions	Out	DCC Highways	<p>"Chideock Parish Councillors read this response with interest and have requested clarification of following points: -</p> <p>What is a "noise important area"?</p> <p>Where are the identified "noise important areas"?</p> <p>What progress is being made towards a Western Dorset Growth Corridor, and the associated need for a north - south route? "</p>	
10	14/02/18	RIS2	Response	In	DCC Highways	<p>"You'll need to discuss this further with Highways England as it's their document, but I hope the following helps in response to your first 2 questions:</p> <p>Here's the link to the SW Peninsula Route Strategy where we took the reference from: https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/600337/South_West_Peninsula_Final.pdf</p> <p>Page 27 of the strategy identifies the following:</p> <p>A35 Honiton to Ringwood</p> <p>- There are AQMAs at Chideock, and Noise Important Areas have been identified along the route. Issues at these locations will be exacerbated by increased traffic along the route.</p> <p>- Severance issues through villages along the A35 will be exacerbated by increased traffic.</p> <p>I have also found the following website which shows the noise important areas along the A35 including through Chideock. https://data.gov.uk/data/map-preview?url=http%3A%2F%2Fenvironment.data.gov.uk%2Fds%2Fwms%3FSERVICE%3DWMS%26INTERFACE%3DENVIRONMENT--a0c730ad-1366-4d22-bb04-244e18f216b4%26request%3DGetCapabilities&n=55.8&w=-5.7&e=1.8&s=50.0</p> <p>The map is attached.</p> <p>In response to your 3rd question - Wiltshire, Bath, Dorset MPs, Dorset Cllr Daryl Turner, the Dorset Local Enterprise Chairman Jim Stewart and others recently went up to London to lobby ministers for improved routes north/south through Dorset and were well received. We must now wait and see whether our request for a strategic study is approved and entered into the Road Investment Strategy 2. We sent this request at the same time as the request for an east/west strategic study."</p>	Map showing local Noise Important Areas attached

11	19/02/18	Speed Cameras	Req'st	Out	Dorset Roadsafe	"Is there any update on 1. Replacing the burnt out eastbound GATSO camera 2. Replacing the GATSO cameras with digital cameras?"	
11A	22/02/18	<i>Speed Cameras</i>	<i>Resp</i>	<i>In</i>	<i>Dorset Roadsafe</i>	<i>"We are waiting for an update from Highways, will get back to you asap."</i>	
12	13/02/18	Utility covers	Response	Out	Connect Balfour Beatty	"Thank you for your email of 2 Jan 2018 regarding the A35 resurfacing. It is disappointing to hear that some utility companies are not being helpful. The Parish Council would like to support you and would wish to contact the unhelpful companies. The Council would therefore be pleased to hear from you the exact locations of the problem utility covers etc, the offending companies and related contact email addresses. Finally, you should be aware that Sir Oliver Letwin asked David Groves at the Bridport A35 working group, held on 12 January, to let him know of any unhelpful utility companies, so that he can progress this matter at executive level. "	
13		Thoughts on Communications			Cllr Murray		Attached
AGENDA ITEM 11 - PLANNING MATTERS - Planning Other							
14	03/02/18	AONB Forum	Info	Out	AONB Team	Cllr Geraghty will attend on behalf of Chideock Parish Council	
14A	23/02/18	Dorset CPRE AGM	Invite	In	Dorset CPRE	West Dorset CPRE Group AGM, 17th March, 11.45 am at Charlton Down Village Hall, Dorchester	Anyone interested?
15	05/02/18	Mill Lane / BW18	Update	In	DCC RoW	"Thank you for your email. Please accept my apologies for the delay in replying and for missing your meeting deadline. Mr Hobson is currently on long term leave and I am afraid we do not have anyone else available at this time to pick up his work in his absence. As such, there has been no further progress on this matter since the consultation in August. This situation is most regrettable and we are doing our best to find a solution. We will contact you again as soon as we are in a position to proceed."	
16	15/02/18	Mill Lane / BW18	Resp	Out	DCC RoW, cc Oliver Letwin MP	"Chideock Parish Council is sorry to hear the Mr Hobson is on long term leave. Do you have any idea when he may return to work?"	
17	15/02/18	Mill Lane / BW18	Resp	In	DCC Row, cc to Oliver Letwin MP	"I'm afraid we do not currently have an anticipated return date for Mr Hobson. We are in the process of reallocating staffing resources and will contact you again when we are able to progress this matter."	
18	06/02/18	WD/D17/001515 - Yew Tree House	Complaint #2	Out	Resident	Agreed response sent	

18A	22/02/18	Neighbourhood Plan	Req'st	In	Resident	<p>"Referring to pc minutes 28/11/17 planning matters. Cllr commented on the lack of a Neighbourhood Plan and a desire to report back at Feb. pc meeting.</p> <p>Is the council aware that from govt and county planning councils are advised to have a Neighbourhood Plan.</p> <p>The majority of parish councils surrounding Chideock already have one or are in the process of developing one.</p> <p>A plan is not a desire for development, rather a tool whereby parishioners can exert some control over industrial or residential development within the parish boundaries.</p> <p>The current trend is "affordable housing" ostensibly for local people.</p> <p>Mosterton found this out to their detriment. An AONB they considered themselves safe. Currently they are losing against a development of 30 new builds going ahead.</p> <p>Without a Neighbourhood Plan Chideock is just as vulnerable to such or possibly greater developments.</p> <p>Will the pc urgently reconsider its position and that of its parishioners and invite a full and frank debate to include public response in the interest of openness and transparency."</p>	
AGENDA ITEM 12 - FINANCES							
18B		Updated payments				<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Clerk's Salary for February - £274.36 • Chideock Village Hall Hire – January £67.50 • Clive Richards – strimming FOCP - 2016 £28.80 • Clive Richards – strimming FOCP - 2017 £28.80 • Bibbv Financial Services - Bus Shelter Repair £2,250.00 	
19	31/01/18	Precept	Info	Out	WDDC	Precept request.	
20	09/02/18	Bus Shelter	Info		Clerk	Bus shelter repaired	
21	31/01/18	Bus Shelter	Info		Clerk	Insurance claim money paid into CPC's bank account - total repair amount less VAT and £250 insurance excess	
22		FOCP	Info		Clerk	The new machine has been installed.	
AGENDA ITEM 13 - CLAPPS MEAD PLAYING FIELD							
23	07/02/18	Grass cutting	Agreement	In	Bridport TC	2018 Lengthsman Agreement for grass cutting in playing field area - £720 inc VAT, 15 cuts.	
24	07/02/18	Grass cutting	Agreement	Out	Bridport TC	Signed contract returned to BTC	
25	06/02/18	Fencing	Resp	Out	Bridport TC	"Chideock Parish Council accepts your quotation and asks that the work be carried out as soon as possible after you recruit a new member of staff."	
26	20/02/18	BW18	Req'st	In	via Cllr Carey	A concerned local resident asks if CPC will consider constructing an all weather footpath across Clapps Mead adjacent to the children's play area as this stretch of land between the two bridges is often water logged and muddy particularly in the winter months. This grass footpath is slippery and unsafe for dog walkers or people with wheelchairs etc using this route as a short cut to the A35 or the local shop.	
AGENDA ITEM 14 - DCC HIGHWAYS AND FLOOD MANAGEMENT							
AGENDA ITEM 15 - CONSULTATIONS							
27	05/02/18	RIS2	Info	In	DCC Highways via Cllr Turner	DCC Consultation response	Sent to all
28	06/02/18	RIS2	Response		HE	Highways England's Strategic Road Network Initial Report	

AGENDA ITEM 17 - ANNUAL VILLAGE MEETING							
29					Tuesday 8 May 7:30.	IDEAS FOR FORMAT OF THE MEETING REQUIRED	
AGENDA ITEM 18 - DATE OF NEXT MEETING.							
30		May meeting			When I booked Tuesday evenings for this summer (way back last March), I mistakenly booked 22 May instead of 29 May. The Film Society has booked the evening of 29 May. There are 2 options - meet at 7 pm on 22 May or meet at 10 am on 29 May.		